
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF JANUARY 10, 2022 
 
The Governing Body of the City of Hoxie, Kansas, met in regular session on Monday, January 10, 2022, at 
6:00 p.m. at the City Office.  Present were: 
 
     Darrick Zerr, Mayor 
     Jim Erwin, Street Commissioner 
     Kevin Schoendaler, Water Commissioner 
     Janet Bainter, City Clerk 
     Justin Armknecht, City Superintendent 
     Paul Wisinger, Police Officer 
     Ken Eland, City Attorney 
      
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Darrick Zerr at 6:00 p.m.    
 
Minutes 
The minutes of the regular meeting of December 13, 2021, were read and approved on a motion made 
by Commissioner Schoendaler and seconded by Commissioner Erwin.  Motion carried 3-0. 
Warrants 
The warrants and overtime for the month of December were reviewed, approved, and signed by the 
Commissioners. 
Superintendent Business 
Armknecht informed the Commission that the International truck was at the Truck Clinic with computer 
issues.  He was still waiting on a quote for the repairs.  He also informed the Commission that Kevin 
Tremblay with Christ Community Church requested a streetlight by the church.  The Commission gave 
approval for Midwest Energy to put up a streetlight.  Water and wastewater utilities cybersecurity was 
discussed.  Ken Eland reviewed information regarding cybersecurity for water and wastewater utilities. 
Discussion was held regarding the City doing the upkeep and maintenance at the St. Francis Cemetery.  
No decision was made.  Armknect informed the Commissioners that he could get a sheet of galvalume 
from QMC for $343.00 picked up and $398.00 delivered to repair the damage on Schamberger’s 
building. 
Adjournment 
With no further business, Mayor Zerr made a motion to adjourn.  Schoendaler seconded the motion.  
Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Janet Bainter,       
City Clerk       
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